Department of Water Resources Including service to the Cities of
Michael L. Peterson, Director Elk Grove and Rancho Cordova

m—
SACRAMENTO COUNTY

WATER AGENCY

June 23, 2022
Dear Sacramento County Water Agency Customer:

The purpose of this letter is to notify you that the construction of the Phase 3 Arden Service Area
Pipe and Meter Installation Project (Phase 3 Project) is being delayed as a result of non-
responsive bids received in April. On June 7, 2022, the Board of Directors approved SCWA to
rebid the Phase 3 Project. Construction of the Phase 3 Project is now anticipated to start in
November 2022. As we get closer to construction start we will provide information on the
schedule and impacts to expect while crews are working. My team and I plan on hosting a public
presentation in the fall (adhering to any COVID-19 guidelines) to discuss the project in more
detail.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (916) 874-3070 or
ArdenServiceMeters@saccounty.net. Please visit our website at www.ArdenServiceMeters.org
for the latest project information.

Sincerely,

Jhb o feh

Helen Rocha, P.E.
Associate Civil Engineer
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